
UMaine Task Force 
Public Private Partnerships to Renovate Historic Buildings 

 
Background 
 
Holmes Hall and Coburn Hall are historic buildings currently not being utilized. Both buildings 
require extensive renovation in order to bring them back into service.  Starting in the spring of 
2017, a group of administrators led by Provost Hecker held several meetings to explore possible 
avenues for bringing these buildings back on line. In November 2018, the group recommended 
to President Ferrini-Mundy that UMaine explore the formation of a partnership with a private 
entity to renovate and operate one or more of these historic buildings (see November 26, 2018 
memo below). In January 2018, the UMS Board of Trustees’ Finance/Facilities/Technology 
Committee was informed of UMaine’s intention to pursue a public-private-partnership (P3) to 
renovate and develop Holmes and Coburn Halls. The request for proposals to hire a consultant 
to develop plans for possible P3s to renovate these buildings was approved.  
 
Charge 
 
A core team will review proposals for consultation services to assist in the development of 
strategies for renovating Coburn Hall and Holmes Hall through P3 arrangement(s). The core 
team comprises: 

Jeffrey Hecker, Senior Advisor to the President (Chair) 
Robert Dana, Vice President for Student Life and Dean of Students 
Jake Ward, Vice President for Innovation and Economic Development 
Kimberly Whitehead, Chief of Staff to the President 
Claire Strickland, Chief Business Officer 
Carolyn McDonough, Director of Capital Planning and Project Management 
Robin Delcourt, Special Assistant to the Provost 

 
The team will make recommendations to President Ferrini-Mundy about next steps by 
December 15, 2019. 
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